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 September 25, 2024 
 
Public Facilities Commission 
Katherine P. Craven, Chair 
Lawrence D. Mammoli, Commissioner 
Donald E. Wright, Commissioner 
 
Location: 
Virtually via Zoom 
Boston, MA 02201 
 
Meeting Time: 10:00 a.m. 
 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
I recommend that the following vote attached hereto and referred to as the Public Facilities 
Department agenda, be approved by the Commission at its September 25, 2024 meeting: 
 
 
VOTE 1:  Tom Kazmouski, Senior Project Manager 
 
Request for approval to utilize M.G.L. c.149A Construction Management at Risk delivery 
method for the North End Community Center project: Authority to enter into a construction 
management at risk contract with a competitively procured and qualified construction 
management at risk firm. 
 
WHEREAS, the Public Facilities Department seeks approval from its governing body, the Public 
Facilities Commission, to submit an application to the Office of the Inspector General requesting 
a notice to proceed utilizing the procurement procedures of M.G.L. c.149A, sections 1-11, a 
construction management at risk delivery method for the North End Community Center project 
located at 471 Commercial Street in the North End district of the City of Boston; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Public Facilities Department has requested authority from its governing body, 
the Public Facilities Commission, to enter into a construction management at risk contract with a 
competitively procured and qualified construction management at risk firm if granted a notice to 
proceed by the Office of the Inspector General for this Project; and 
 
WHEREAS, the White Stadium Renovations project has an estimated construction value of 
approximately Sixty Five Million Dollars ($65,000,000); and 
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WHEREAS, the Public Facilities Department has determined that the use of construction 
management at risk services is appropriate for the proposed project and has stated such in 
writing; 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT VOTED: The Public Facilities Commission authorizes the Director 
of the Public Facilities Department to submit a notice to proceed application to the Office of the 
Inspector General for approval to use the construction management at risk procurement 
procedures of M.G.L. c.149A, sections 1-11 and, if approved, to act on said authority and in 
compliance with the provisions of M.G.L. c.149A, sections 5-7, to procure a construction 
management at risk firm through the two-phase selection process and award and execute a 
contract with a qualified construction management at risk firm with appropriated funds as 
confirmed by the City’s Office of Budget Management. 
 
 
 
 
 
       Sincerely 
 
        Carleton W. Jones, Director 
        Public Facilities Department 


